INVITATION TO BID
LANCASTER COUNTY SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT AUTHORITY

FREY FARM LANDFILL VERTICAL EXPANSION
STAGE 2 CONSTRUCTION

Sealed Bids for the above-referenced Project will be received by the Lancaster County Solid Waste
Management Authority ("Owner") until, and will be publicly opened on May 6, 2021 at 2:00 P.M.
(local time) in the Owner's Office at 1299 Harrisburg Pike, Lancaster, PA 17604-4425.

A mandatory Pre-Bid Meeting will be held at 1:00 PM on Monday, April 12, 2021, at the Project
Site, at the Reiber House, at 3049 River Road, Conestoga, PA. A site visit will be conducted
immediately after the Pre-Bid Meeting. All questions must be submitted by April 22, 2021 at
4:00 PM.

The Project generally includes:

1. The installation of approximately 3.6 acres of liner system;

2. The construction of mechanically stabilized earth berm, including soil processing;

3. The installation of haul and access roads;

4. The installation of leachate collection and conveyance infrastructure; and

5. The installation of stormwater control features.
Each Bid must be accompanied by a certified check, bank cashier's check, or bid bond in the amount
of 10% of the Bid total. No Bid may be withdrawn within sixty (60) days after Bid opening, and the
Owner shall award a contract or reject all Bids on or before such sixty (60) day period. It is the
Owner's intent to begin construction at the earliest possible date after award of a contract.
The Owner reserves the right, which is understood and agreed to by all Bidders, to reject any and
all Bids and to waive any omissions, errors, mistakes, defects, or irregularities in any Bid at its
sole discretion.
Please contact Mr. Robert C. Burke — Project Engineer at 717-874-4427 or rburke@Icswma.org to
schedule a site visit or request a copy of the Contract Documents. Electronic copies of the Contract
Documents are available from the Owner at no charge. Any questions related to this project should

be directed to the Engineer, Mr. Benjamin S. Allen, P.E., in writing at ballen@armgroup.net. Mr.
Robert C. Burke should be copied on all questions submitted to the Engineer.
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